VIII. Of The Creation
I believe in the Genesis account of the creation of the
physical universe; that it is to be accepted as factually and
literally true: That all things which are, were created ex
nihlo, or out of nothing, by the infinite knowledge and power
of the LORD God. I reject any assertion that the account is
allegorical or figurative as pertaining to the events of
creation and their sequence. I reject as spurious both the
“Gap” theory and “Day/Age” theory of the creation account. I
hold that all of creation was not, and is not, a matter of
evolution or evolutionary change of species, or development
through interminable periods of time from lower to higher
forms. I believe, as Scripture plainly expresses, that all
animal and plant life was made directly, and God’s established
law was, and is, that they should bring forth only “after
their kind.” I believe that all of creation was formed fully
functional, or “in-process,” as if it had always existed; that
all processes and systems were created in a mature state. I
hold, in accordance with the Biblical timeline, that the earth
is approximately 6000 years old, and that the creation of the
entire physical universe occurred in six, twenty-four hour
days, and that on the seventh day the LORD God rested.
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Scriptures
For thus saith the LORD that created the heavens; God himself
that formed the earth and made it; he hath established it, he
created it not in vain, he formed it to be inhabited: I am the

LORD; and there is none else. (Isaiah 45:18)
In the beginning God created the heaven and the earth.
(Genesis 1:1)
And when they heard that, they lifted up their voice to God
with one accord, and said, Lord, thou art God, which hast made
heaven, and earth, and the sea, and all that in them is:. . .
(Acts 4:24)
Six days shalt thou labour, and do all thy work: But the
seventh day is the sabbath of the LORD thy God: in it thou
shalt not do any work, thou, nor thy son, nor thy daughter,
thy manservant, nor thy maidservant, nor thy cattle, nor thy
stranger that is within thy gates: For in six days the LORD
made heaven and earth, the sea, and all that in them is, and
rested the seventh day: wherefore the LORD blessed the sabbath
day, and hallowed it. (Exodus 20:9-11)
For by him were all things created, that are in heaven, and
that are in earth, visible and invisible, whether they be
thrones, or dominions, or principalities, or powers: all
things were created by him, and for him: And he is before all
things, and by him all things consist. (Colossians 1:16-17)
Through faith we understand that the worlds were framed by the
word of God, so that things which are seen were not made of
things which do appear. (Hebrews 11:3)
All things were made by him; and without him was not any thing
made that was made. In him was life; and the life was the
light of men. (John 1:3-4)
For the invisible things of him from the creation of the world
are clearly seen, being understood by the things that are
made, even his eternal power and Godhead; so that they are
without excuse:. . . (Romans 1:20)
For as I passed by, and beheld your devotions, I found an
altar with this inscription, TO THE UNKNOWN GOD. Whom

therefore ye ignorantly worship, him declare I unto you. God
that made the world and all things therein, seeing that he is
Lord of heaven and earth, dwelleth not in temples made with
hands; Neither is worshipped with men’s hands, as though he
needed any thing, seeing he giveth to all life, and breath,
and all things; And hath made of one blood all nations of men
for to dwell on all the face of the earth, and hath determined
the times before appointed, and the bounds of their
habitation;. . . (Acts 17:23-26)
He hath made the earth by his power, he hath established the
world by his wisdom, and hath stretched out the heavens by his
discretion. (Jeremiah 10:12)
I wisdom dwell with prudence, and find out knowledge of witty
inventions. The fear of the LORD is to hate evil: pride, and
arrogancy, and the evil way, and the froward mouth, do I hate.
Counsel is mine, and sound wisdom: I am understanding; I have
strength. By me kings reign, and princes decree justice. By me
princes rule, and nobles, even all the judges of the earth. I
love them that love me; and those that seek me early shall
find me. Riches and honour are with me; yea, durable riches
and righteousness. My fruit is better than gold, yea, than
fine gold; and my revenue than choice silver. I lead in the
way of righteousness, in the midst of the paths of judgment:
That I may cause those that love me to inherit substance; and
I will fill their treasures. The LORD possessed me in the
beginning of his way, before his works of old. I was set up
from everlasting, from the beginning, or ever the earth was.
When there were no depths, I was brought forth; when there
were no fountains abounding with water. Before the mountains
were settled, before the hills was I brought forth: While as
yet he had not made the earth, nor the fields, nor the highest
part of the dust of the world. When he prepared the heavens, I
was there: when he set a compass upon the face of the depth:
When he established the clouds above: when he strengthened the
fountains of the deep: When he gave to the sea his decree,

that the waters should not pass his commandment: when he
appointed the foundations of the earth: Then I was by him, as
one brought up with him: and I was daily his delight,
rejoicing always before him; Rejoicing in the habitable part
of his earth; and my delights were with the sons of men.
(Proverbs 8:12-31)
Thou, even thou, art LORD alone; thou hast made heaven, the
heaven of heavens, with all their host, the earth, and all
things that are therein, the seas, and all that is therein,
and thou preservest them all; and the host of heaven
worshippeth thee. (Nehemiah 9:6)
And God said, Let the earth bring forth grass, the herb
yielding seed, and the fruit tree yielding fruit after his
kind, whose seed is in itself, upon the earth: and it was so.
And the earth brought forth grass, and herb yielding seed
after his kind, and the tree yielding fruit, whose seed was in
itself, after his kind: and God saw that it was good. (Genesis
1:11-12)
And God said, Let the earth bring forth the living creature
after his kind, cattle, and creeping thing, and beast of the
earth after his kind: and it was so. And God made the beast of
the earth after his kind, and cattle after their kind, and
every thing that creepeth upon the earth after his kind: and
God saw that it was good. (Genesis 1:24-25)
And God said, Let us make man in our image, after our
likeness: and let them have dominion over the fish of the sea,
and over the fowl of the air, and over the cattle, and over
all the earth, and over every creeping thing that creepeth
upon the earth. So God created man in his own image, in the
image of God created he him; male and female created he them.
(Genesis 1:26-27)
And the LORD God formed man of the dust of the ground, and
breathed into his nostrils the breath of life; and man became

a living soul. (Genesis 2:7)
And out of the ground the LORD God formed every beast of the
field, and every fowl of the air; and brought them unto Adam
to see what he would call them: and whatsoever Adam called
every living creature, that was the name thereof. And Adam
gave names to all cattle, and to the fowl of the air, and to
every beast of the field; but for Adam there was not found an
help meet for him. (Genesis 2:19-20)
And the LORD God caused a deep sleep to fall upon Adam and he
slept: and he took one of his ribs, and closed up the flesh
instead thereof; And the rib, which the LORD God had taken
from man, made he a woman, and brought her unto the man. And
Adam said, This is now bone of my bones, and flesh of my
flesh: she shall be called Woman, because she was taken out of
Man. (Genesis 2:21-23)
Thus the heavens and the earth were finished, and all the host
of them.And on the seventh day God ended his work which he had
made; and he rested on the seventh day from all his work which
he had made. And God blessed the seventh day, and sanctified
it: because that in it he had rested from all his work which
God created and made. (Genesis 2:1-3)

